
Cullowhee Planning Council 

Minutes 
March 4th, 2019 

5:30 p.m. 

Hospitality Room, Ramsey Center 

Western Carolina University 

Members Present Absent 

Rick Bennett 
X 

Scott Baker X 

Jack Debnam 
X 

Members 

Myrtle 
Schrader 

Joel Setzer 

David 
Claxton 

Present Absent Members 

X 
Mike Byers 

X Jim Lewis 

X 

Present Absent 

X 

X 

Staff Present 

Michael Poston, Planning Director 
John Jeleniewski, Senior Planner 
Caroline LaFrienier, Planner 1 
Heather Baker, County Attorney 
Allison Kelley, Administrative Assistant 

Others Present 

Harrison Conner, Student Representative for the Cullowhee Small Area Plan 
Ashley Hill, Prospect Speedwell (Cloverleaf Group) LLC 
Victor Lofquist, Project Engineer 
Jake Petrosky, Stewart Inc. 
Will Linville, Stewart Inc. 
Kristy Jackson, Stewart Inc. 

Call to Order 
Chairman Scott Baker called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m. and a quorum was present. 

Additions to Agenda 

Joel Setzer made a motion to approve the agenda as written. Rick Bennett seconded the motion, and it 
passed unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes 

Jim Lewis made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 41\ 2019 meeting. Joel Setzer 
seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously. 

Chairman Baker introduced and welcomed Harrison Conner, student representative from WCU the 
steering committee for the Cullowhee Small Area Plan to the Council 

Public Comment- Sign-up sheet- 3 minutes per speaker 

Van Stayton (Developer/Owner) stated for the record if the right-of-way on Derby Road could be widen it 
would benefit the community. He stated the neighborhood would be nice an appealing if it was all 
connected to one key-point. Mr. Stayton stated the right-of-way is located where NCDOT could 
eventually widen it and connect to the proposed project. 

Maxie Parris (Resident) stated she believes Western Carolina University has become too big. The jump in 
enrollment has left no student housing for those students to reside. She stated the proposed development 
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